March Board Meeting – March 9, 2020

Attending: Ed Cubanski, Corbin Olsen, Kemp Bundy, Tina Lindheimer, Alex Ballesteros, Shane Mahar, Peter MacDonald, Susan Hedge, Jason Tenner, Dawn McCarthy, Adam Costello, Pat Morency, Sean Sheeran, Rob Blunt and Wendy Blatchford

1. Approval of February Board Minutes…Corbin motions to approve, Tina seconds, all in favor.
2. Member business…Adam Costello is going to be our new U6-U10 DOC. He is a former club player who moved on to play college soccer and he is now coming back to work with our young SWSC players.
3. Treasurer’s Report…Membership duties is up $42K over last year this time and that includes rec and JBC. Cash position is strong. Rent is up quite a bit this year so we may need to look to utilize Charbs more. Budget meeting coming up on the 23rd of March to discuss this and the programs we plan to offer next year. Coaching fees are up but are not a concern. Rental income at Charbs is down. 
4. Registrar’s Report…Registrations are up over last year. Currently at 323 compared to 303 last year. All rosters that were sent to CDYSL have been termed approved so we are just waiting for the email to pickup. During March rosters are frozen. April 1st guest player passes go to CDYSL so let Tina know who needs a guest pass this month. And the fee for guest passes was changed back to $5 per pass. An urgent request for a guest pass will cost $25. Rob is interested in setting up a tournament roster for his SWAT team so Tina will follow up. And Rob is interested in possibly registering a few returning college players for his team. 
5. Scheduling…Kyle is reaching out to the coaches about spring practice schedules. 
6. Coaching…The two appeals he put into CDYSL were approved. Coach O’Keefe is being paid incorrectly for his BU16 team and this will be corrected. Jason suggests that the club send out an email regarding COVID-19 and our procedures, maybe reaching out to/researching Afrim’s and Sportsplex about their procedures. And we need to put a plan into place in case a coach gets sick. Sean brought up the possibility of Jeff Gold doing a goal keeper training with teams during their practice time vs. just goal keepers.
7. Fundraising and Sponsorship….Dawn is reaching out to some sponsorships that we haven’t heard back from yet. We are doing a Dine to Donate at Panera on Wednesday March 25th from 4-8 pm.  We also have a possibility for a Chipotle Dine to Donate in May. Applebee’s pancake breakfast will be in the fall. Adele is working with Hallwear for our club store. Peter knows someone who might be able to do a vector for the horse on our logo. Kemp would like the design to be approved before we spend money on the vector. 
8. Manager update…March email went out and all seems to be going well. Managers collected May Day Bond Checks and are turning those in to Shirley. Wendy set up a share site on Shutterfly for managers to upload photos but so far only a few have done this. So she included in the last few club emails a line asking parents to contact her if they’d like to help their managers with photo uploads in an effort to ease the manager burden and increase the photo uploads…a few parents have stepped up to help their team. Managers will be working on CDYSL reschedules once the initial schedule is released…this includes any games on May Day weekend.
9. May Day…The committee had their second meeting on Sunday February 23rd at the library in Harvey’s at 6:30 pm. An email blast went out to the club to invite folks to attend. The next May Day meeting will be on Sunday March 22nd at Harvey’s at 6:30 pm. We now have 106 (up from 34 last month) teams already registered, with 23 (up from 10) last month from out of state, 19 (up from 6 last month) from out of the area, and 64 (up from 18 last month) local….and all of our club teams are registered. Lots of new out of state/out of area teams. We are again reaching out to older team players to see about being a paid SWSC Referee…and we are having shirts made for them. Battenkill has reached out to us about registering 3 teams with us so they can play in our tournament. The cost would run $45 per player…Tina would have to create a separate program to do this registration. Tina motions to set up teams for Battenkill with us so they can play May Day, we will process rosters allowing them rosters and passes thru CDYSL under our club, at the cost of $45 per player and still subject to May Day registration fees…Dawn seconds, all in favor.
10. Charbs lease review…this is complete. Hank called Ian about a noise in the heater…we need to perform maintenance on this. Shawna let us know that the bathrooms are being trashed on Sundays and we need to find out who is doing this. Fines need to be assessed every time this happens. 
11. DOC….Adam will be the U6/8/10 DOC doing TT three times a week to those ages and coaching a team. Jason will be the U12/14 DOC and oversee the U16+ along with possibly coaching a team. They will do a college night for our players. DOC vote will be at the April meeting after the budget meeting.
12. [bookmark: _GoBack]Budget Meeting….March 23rd at Harvey’s
13. Paul Brock Scholarship…Applications have been sent to the U18/19 managers for our senior players to complete and send to Shirley.
14. Tina motions to adjourn, Sean seconds, all in favor. 




Upcoming Meeting Dates: 
March 23rd (Budget meeting), April 20….3rd Monday, May 11, and June 8
